
Member of Public 1        APPENDIX D 
-----Original Message----- 
From: **** 
Sent: Wednesday, January 17, 2024 12:21 PM 
To: Licensing <licensing@gravesham.gov.uk> 
Subject: Medway Rugby Club - Licensing Application - Letter of Representation 
ENQ/23/2859 
 
Caution: This email was sent from outside of the organisation. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognise the sender. 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
I am writing in support of Medway Rugby Club’s Application to Medway Council to amend 
and extend the hours of the clubhouse bar, REF ENQ/23/2859. 
 
As residents of **** Priestfields for over 10 years, we live in close proximity to the club, with 
our rear garden overlooking the pitches.  We have never been disturbed by events being 
held at the club and have no objection to an extension to the hours of the clubhouse bar. 
 
The only time we have ever heard noise from the clubhouse is during the summer when we 
have had windows open due to the heat, which is no different to general, local 
neighbourhood noise. The Club is always respectful of its neighbours and we feel that living 
in close proximity to a sports club is an advantage. 
 
We are aware of the excellent work that Medway Rugby Club do for the local community.  As 
possibly the biggest community sports club in Medway they provide excellent facilities and 
coaching for adults and children of all genders and abilities.  We thoroughly enjoy witnessing 
the hundreds of children and young people on a Sunday, and during the school holidays, 
learning to play rugby.  When the club has hosted huge festivals and tournaments, local 
neighbours are informed in advance and all measures are taken to avoid disruption due to 
the volume of traffic etc.  The clubhouse and all surrounding fields are then left in a clean 
and tidy manner due to the diligence of the club members, it’s a pity local dog walkers are 
not so diligent. 
 
As close neighbours to the MRFC we feel that when the club is open it provides a place of 
safety and a more pleasant environment for local families and children who may wish to visit 
the play area or open fields and prevents the likelihood of crime & disorder and public 
nuisance.  We have been disturbed on several occasions, at times when the clubhouse is 
closed, by groups of youths gathering in the play area/car parks/fields and we are aware that 
the Police have attended.  This type of antisocial gathering does not happen when the 
clubhouse is open. 
 
So in summary, my wife and I fully support Medway RFC’s application to extend their 
opening hours to help further the club’s development. 
 
Regards, 
**** 

  



Member of public 2 

From: **** 
Sent: Monday, January 15, 2024 2:28 PM 
To: Licensing <licensing@gravesham.gov.uk> 
Cc: **** 
Subject: Medway Rugby Football Club 
 
Ref Licence Application. ENQ/23/2859 

We would like to support the extension / alteration to the existing licence. 

We live at **** Mount Road, which is 150m approximately from the club house. We have 
lived here for 26 years and in all that time we have never heard any noise, criminal activity or 
damage to property from the premises or had any nuisance from people leaving at the end 
of the evening. 

The club recently celebrated 50yrs of success with the ongoing training and development of 
all aged children and adults. The club is the first in Kent to offer fully inclusive rugby on a 
Saturday morning (Cannons) encoraging participation from all age, sex, race and ability. 

On a Saturday am the club host the Cannons, pm 4 adult male teams, Sunday am male 
youth, pm female youth and 2 ladies teams. 

Regards 

**** 

Member of public 3 

From: ****  
Sent: Tuesday, January 16, 2024 10:47 AM 
To: Licensing <licensing@gravesham.gov.uk> 
Subject: Reference: ENQ/23/2859 
 
Reference: ENQ/23/2859 
To whom this may concern 
My wife and I moved to **** in February 1983, a house that is located between Cowdery close 
and St Matthews drive. Overlooking the playing field, approximately 200M from the clubhouse. 
My family and I have been active members of the rugby club for many years, attending 
numerous functions in the past. 

As a neighbour to the club, I am not aware of noise or public nuisance emanating from late 
night events.  The rugby club has embraced the changing needs of the sport encouraging all 
to take part, building a community for all to enjoy. 

Yours sincerely  

**** 

 


